
Unions stress need for new approach to sector 
negotiations

 Finland 

The JHL public service and OAJ education unions are calling on employers to make progress in 
stalled negotiations that cover over 130,000 workers in the state, education and the churches. 
The unions are challenging the fact that the employers are waiting to see what happens in the 
private sector and particularly the export-led sector, before further negotiating on pay in the 
public sector. JHL and OAJ argue that the centralised system of bargaining no longer applies 
and that sector negotiations have to focus on the needs and demands of the sectors that deliver 
welfare for citizens and provide the basis for the success of the private and export-led sectors. 
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